Graduate Faculty Executive Committee
Meeting Minutes – February 28, 2011
Present:
C. Benton; D. Bevivino; T. Frenyea; M. Gonzalez; D. Langhans; D. Margine;


 E. McDowell-Loudan; P. McGinnis; K. Sheets; C. Van Der Karr

Absent:
J. Alemzadeh; J. Curtis; J. Walkuski

Guest:
Amy Henderson-Harr
Review of Minutes:  With a few minor revisions to the minutes C. Van Der Karr made a motion to pass; M. Gonzalez seconded; unanimously passed.
Announcements
C. Benton welcomed Amy Henderson-Harr to the meeting.  Henderson-Harr was invited to discuss funding options and strategies to strengthen programming available to graduate students.
C. Van Der Karr announced that the Provost has agreed to commit an additional $2,000 to the grant programs, making the total available funding at this time $3,000.
New Business

Developing funding programs for graduate students.  Henderson-Harr started by giving a brief history of the Undergraduate Research Council (URC).  It took about seven years for the Council to develop and cultivate.  When Yvonne Murname was Director of the Graduate Studies Office, and prior to the URC, there was funding available for graduate students (about $5,000) in addition to funding from individual departments and deans’ offices.
The URC developed a strategy plan and institutional study that followed a national model to support the development of an undergraduate research council and programming for students.  As a result, the Provost committed to provide funding to support undergraduate research and creative activities.  
Henderson-Harr asked the committee to think about where they see themselves and what is needed; develop a strategy to secure institutional support.  Institutional Advancement would be a good place to look for funding, in addition to support from the alumni office, (i.e. from a donor to support initiatives and research for graduate students).  Henderson-Harr advised that before asking for funding from Institutional Advancement, that funding requests must be supported by the Academic Affairs Division.  This should include a budget and rationale.
Henderson-Harr suggested talking to Tim Davis, who currently has agreements with several local school districts, who pay graduate students to work with children in the schools.  

There are not a lot of funding requests at this time, mostly due to lack of knowledge by graduate students that there is funding available.  There is also a lack of knowledge of what students are doing.  Because of this it is hard to establish a baseline to request additional support.  This funding program can be a good recruitment tool to attract graduate students to Cortland.

Benton:  The committee will look into developing a needs assessment; this seems to be key in the initial process to request funding.  This could possibly be a “graduate research project”.  It was suggested to look at other schools as a model to see what they are doing.  The graduate coordinators can be helpful in this process.  Perhaps interested grad coordinators can attend a future meeting for their input and suggestions.  Benton will get something out to the coordinators by the next meeting.
Van Der Karr suggested using survey select to ask some basic questions to determine needs.  This should go out to everyone teaching graduate students.  Some potential questions could be what types of research are students doing; if you had money what would you do with it; what would make this program feasible.  Benton will work with Institutional Research and Assessment for data information, and will work on a draft survey.

Departments are key in assessing what funds are needed, they can seek graduates from their department to secure funding .  It was recommended to invite the Deans to address issues/needs and to gain their support as well.
McGinnis:  All this is well and good but the additional workload falls back on to the faculty members.
Needs to consider:  funding for individual research and funding to cultivate research.  There needs to be a strong web presence to announce programs and to showcase what students are doing or have done.
Copies of the two grant programs (travel grant program and small grants program) and reimbursement guidelines were distributed to the committee for review and comment.  Suggestions will be incorporated into the documents and will be sent out to committee members for final review and approval before being sent to the student list serve.

SUNY Expo:  Two students have been selected to attend; their information and abstracts have been forwarded to Albany.  P. McGinnis and J. Hendrick will be attending as well.
There are conflicts with future GFEC meeting dates for the Spring semester.  D. Margine indicated that dates were changed at the last minute due to conflicts with associate deans’ bi-weekly meetings, which may not have been communicated to the committee.  The following dates are confirmed for remaining GFEC meetings, all located in Moffett 103:  March 28, April 11, April 25, May 9.
The committee has received a proposal for SPE 520; this will be reviewed at the next meeting.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:15.  The next meeting is scheduled for Monday, March 28, 9-10:30 a.m. located in Moffett 103.

Respectfully submitted by

Pam Schroeder

